
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

                                             

 

 

 

    

 

No Club Meeting: Wed 8th December 2021  - Club Rooms Closed 
Guest speaker: Nil 
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COMMITTEE MEMBERS: 2021/2022 
 
President/Editor  Denis Adams  0278 970 922  da.triden@gmail.com  

Vice-President  Chris Nipper  021 991 732  akidna27@gmail.com 

Past-President  Peter Howard  0225 194 046  pete.howard@xtra.co.nz 

Secretary/Treasurer  Margaret Howard 0274 839 839  marg.howard@xtra.co.nz 

Sec/Treasurer backup Trish Mahon-Adams 0272 715 410   t.triden@gmail.com 

Committee   Dave Craig  021 557 588  dave.wave5@gmail.com 

    Tom Butler      0278 931 936  trbutler@xtra.co.nz 

Web Site   Matt Gouge  0210 777 282   mattgouge@gmail.com 

Dive Trips Organiser Margaret Howard 0274 839 839  marg.howard@xtra.co.nz 

Adventure Trips  Martin Saggers  0210 263 7269 saggersmar2@gmail.com 

    Kate Ellis   0210 269 7997 kate65nz@orcon.net.nz 

Entertainment  Allan Dixon  021 994 593  allanandjilldixon@xtra.co.nz 

Life & Honorary Members 
 
Barry Barnes – Life                     Peter & Margaret Howard – Life  Brian Horton – Life 
Reg Lawson - Life               Roberto Tonei – Life   Dave Quinlan – Life 
Graham Thumah – Honorary      Tony & Jenny Enderby - Honorary Eileen Slark – Honorary 

Cover Page Photo:– Diver & Sweep by Matt Gouge   

What’s on our coming agenda?  

8th December – Wednesday – Club Rooms Closed  NO Meeting  – Northcote Road Extension       

Dive Trips Available 

You will need to contact the shops  

Upcoming Trips with Performance Dive NZ you may be interested in 2021 - Ph. 489 7782. 

Upcoming Trips with Global Dive you may be interested in 2021 - Ph. 920 5200. 

Contact shops directly to see what is available.Trips available have been limited due to Covid/weather/numbers etc 
 
Cairns Live-a-board 22nd Sept 2022 from $4849pp . 
Twin share Ex Auckland – 6 nights Coral Sea & Ribbon Reefs with Mike Ball Adventures 4 days diving with up 
to 18 dives. 1 night in Cairns, Air fares included ex Ak – with Kiwi Divers – 09 426 9834 or 021 1507 9547 or call 
Margaret for more details. 
 
Other events & suggestions please contact a committee member or organise it yourself & get the club to 
make up your numbers. i.e. – Dives, trips NZ & O’Seas, Events, Outings, Tramps, Dinners, Movies, 
whatever social event tickles your fancy.  

 

Our Club’s Trip Rules (Organiser’s rules apply for overseas trips) 

A. Bookings allowed on all trips. Two trips & club membership is a must. 
B. A deposit or full payment to be made at time of booking. 
C. Full payment MUST be paid at least two weeks before departure date.  



D. Trip Organiser to handle trip & bookings, & Treasurer to handle finances. Cancellations due to weather 
will be refunded in full, or transferred to another trip. 

E.       Members cancelling for any reason will lose full monies unless they find a replacement for their position 
on the trip. 

F The trips Organiser will determine if there are enough people to run a trip & if not will notify cancellation 
two weeks prior to departure. Non - financial members will be charged an extra $10 on trips. 

Membership: Single – $40 Family - $50.00    

For the club to servive we need paid up members see Margaret or Trish next meeting or do it online. 

Club’s Internet bank account is 06 0122 0074227 00 & don’t forget to put in your name 
Club Membership also includes Affiliation to the New Zealand Underwater Association 

 

And some good news from Legasea 
 

 

Photo credit: Chris Carter 

Kia ora Denis, 

  

A Horizon Research poll published on Friday by the Hauraki Gulf Forum revealed that 84% of those living in 

the Hauraki Gulf Marine Park vicinity want destructive mobile contact fishing methods banned from the Gulf. 

This includes bottom trawling, scallop dredging and Danish seining. Only 3% wanted them to remain, with 

13% with having no opinion. 

  

These astonishing numbers show just how much Hauraki Gulf locals care for their environment and begs the 

question: why is it still going on? 

  

In the recently published draft Hauraki Gulf Fisheries Plan, part of the Government's Revitalising The Gulf 

proposal, the ministry plans to allow bottom trawling to continue in undefined 'trawl corridors' and for the 

existing scallop dredging footprint to continue. 

  

This is not good enough. It's time the government listened to what the people want and removed bottom 

trawling and scallop dredging from the Hauraki Gulf Marine Park once and for all! 

  

  



  

Groups unite to call an end to all of bottom contact fishing in the Hauraki Gulf 
 

 

LegaSea, the NZ Sport Fishing Council, NZ Underwater Association and NZ Angling & Casting Association 

have joined with conservation groups to call for an end to destructive mobile bottom contact fishing methods 

that destroy the seabed in the Hauraki Gulf Marine Park. 

Following the release of the Horizon Research poll indicating 84% opposing the continued use of these 

methods, the allied groups are calling for an end to all destructive mobile bottom fishing such as trawling, 

scallop dredging and Danish seining by 2024. 

  

A letter was sent on Friday to David Parker, the Minister of Oceans and Fisheries requesting he add the 

removal of these fishing practices to the Hauraki Gulf Fisheries Plan, scheduled for consultation in the new 

year. 

  

The unprecedented alliance includes the Royal Forest & Bird Protection Society (Forest & Bird), 

Greenpeace Aotearoa, WWF-NZ, Environmental Defence Society (EDS), the Environment and Conservation 

Organisations of New Zealand (ECO), the New Zealand Sports Fishing Council (NZSFC), LegaSea, the New 

Zealand Underwater Association and the New Zealand Angling & Casting Association.  
  

The great scallop dredge amnesty 
 

Warkworth based diving company, NZ Diving, has had 
enough of scallop dredges ripping up the seafloor. They are 
running an amnesty for old and used scallop dredges. 

Take in your dredge to the NZ Diving shop in Warkworth 

and you will receive $150 off your next dive course! Max 2 

people and you'll get up to $300 off. Conditions apply. 

  

Open water dive courses are worth $600, so this offer 

means your course price will be only $450, including rental 

gear. There are many other courses they can choose from 

if they already have certification. 
 

Scallops damaged by dredging. Photo by Mike Bhana. 

For more information and terms, click here. To learn more 

about NZ Diving or to book a dive, go to their website. 

  



Another Gold medal win for Kōparepare 
 

The 2021 Kōparepare Marlborough Pinot Noir Rosé has won Gold for the second year in a row at the 

Marlborough Wine Show - one of only three Rosé wines to receive a Gold 

Medal! It also received 5 Stars from prominent wine critic Sam Kim. 

  

To celebrate, Whitehaven are offering a 15% discount on all the 

Kōparepare wines until midnight Wednesday 28 November, for orders 

over $50.  

  

This is a great way to stock up on some great wines for Christmas and 

the silly season. 

  

And don't forget, Whitehaven donates $1 to LegaSea for every bottle 

sold. 

 Use the code XMAS2021 to get you discount when you buy your wines 

off the Kōparepare website. Shop now. 

  

Kai Ika filleting is back in full force 
 

As COVID restrictions eased most Aucklanders dusted off their fishing rods and enjoyed the bounty the 

Hauraki Gulf has to offer. Our filleting sites at Westhaven Z Pier and the OBC have experienced some of our 

busiest days ever, with boat loads of people happy to take full advantage of our service.  
 

In conjunction with usual commercial collections, the kaimoana recovered from our filleting sites fed more 

families than ever before. Over the last two we managed to recover and share over 5,200kg of fish parts 

which may have otherwise been wasted.  

  

If you want to help us continue to do more and feed more families you can simply use our filleting service at 

one of our sites.  

  

Find out more about Kai Ika and our filleting services on the Kai Ika website. 
  

Remember your diving rules as you maybe a bit rusty on them. 
 
Never dive alone. No your dive tables or computer, Monitor Gauges, Ascend slowly, Safety stop at least 3Mins, 
Equipment up to scratch or serviced, Dive flag, Weather conditions, Plan the dive,dive the plan, Safety sausage in 
BCD, Deepest dive first, Stick with your buddy, Know your physical limits, depth & time, Scalloping – tow float 
& flag, Don’t lift catch bag to surface with BCD, Drinking & diving don’t mix,  

 
Know the emergency number toll free 09 445 8454 



 

Daily bag limits 
 

 

A gaping hole in the fishing regulations is about to be plugged to stop the exploitation of vulnerable reef fish 

and to address community concerns.  

  

Conflict arose in Tairua, Coromandel, earlier this year when hundreds of pink maomao were being landed 

and people realised no bag limits applied. MPI were powerless to respond because the regulations have not 

kept pace with changing fishing patterns.  

The Minister for Oceans and Fisheries Hon. David Parker then directed Fisheries New Zealand to review 

recreational daily bag limits for finfish, even though the Tairua scenario involved commercial quantities.   

  

Over the past few weeks LegaSea has worked with our NZ Sport Fishing Council fisheries team, the NZ 

Angling & Casting Association and NZ Underwater to develop a joint submission in response to FNZ's 

proposals.  

  

Together we supported an amended version of Fisheries NZ's Option 2: include all finfish species not 

currently subject to a daily bag limit in the combined daily bag limit, and within that the Minister – 

1. Sets a maximum limit of 3 per person per day of any of these reef species: pink and blue maomao, 

grandaddy hāpuku, pigfish and wrasses. 

2. Includes the maximum of 3 of any reef species within the existing combined daily bag limit. 

3. Bans the sale of these reef species. 

Read the full submission here.  

  

Thanks to all those that submitted on this review, including the 1240 people that submitted using the form on 

the LegaSea website. 
  

Ngā mihi 

Trish and the LegaSea crew    

 

 



 

Xmas at the Bay’s Club 
 

 
 

 
    

Plenty of catching up by the few of us (editor took photos) 



 
 

Proposed Temporary Fishing Closure Leigh-Tawharanui Area 
 

Stay Safe & Merry Xmas All  
- Remember the rules & where you are in NZ,  

they vary in particular when it comes to your catch limits. 



 

PS: Anyone got a recent dive report/story to tell? Please forward to me. Denis 


